Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York

Planning Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, September 8, 2009
A regular meeting of the Planning Board of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York 10510, was held in the Municipal Building on Tuesday, September 8, 2009 at 8:00pm.

Members Present:
Ed Nolan, Chairman
Shelley Lotter, Member
Robert Murray, Member
Jay Neveloff, Member

Gary Herbst, Alternate Member

Also Present:
Christine Dennett, Village Clerk




Daniel Pozin, Village Attorney


David Turiano, Village Engineer
Absent:

Sarah Yackel, Village Planning Consultant
Call to Order: Chairman Nolan called the meeting to order at 8:00pm.  
PB-2-2008 – MANOR HOLDING CORP (1159-1175 PLEASANTVILLE ROAD) SITE PLAN APPROVAL: The Planning Board reviewed an application to approve a site plan to construct a retaining wall, re-grade and re-pave the existing parking area.  The property is developed with an existing multi-tenant building.  
Ms. Patricia Latonzio, Attorney for the Applicant, explained the application and requested the Board make a determination on their application.  
The Board had general discussion regarding Chapter 220-12, Off-Street Parking and Off-Street Loading which provides a subdivision C. (7) “Traffic circulation. In order to promulgate safety and convenient traffic circulation the Planning Board may require the interconnection of parking areas via access drives within and between adjacent lots. The Board shall require written assurance and/or deed restrictions, satisfactory to the Village Attorney, binding the owner and his heirs and assignees to maintain and permit such internal access and circulation and inter-use of parking facilities.”  
Ms. Latonzio stated her client might be willing to consider granting an easement after further consideration but it was their position that the site plan had nothing to do with an easement.  

Mr. Joe Weldon described the nature of the proposed changes to the Board.  

Member Neveloff stated he would be okay with the authorization of any emergency repairs.  

Village Engineer Turiano stated in his opinion there was no emergency but there was erosion and the applicant had the ability to correct that.  

The Board had general discussion related to traffic circulation and the benefits increase traffic flow would be for the merchants.  
Member Lotter stated the Board looked to long time residents and businesses like the applicant for leadership.  
Village Attorney Pozin asked how rear access to the parking lot was gained currently.  
Mr. Weldon stated through a common driveway.  

Ms. Latonzio respectfully requested a ruling.  

Upon motion by Member Neveloff, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to adopt a Negative Declaration.  

Upon motion by Member Neveloff, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to grant site plan approval subject to the applicants granting an easement.  

The Board directed Counsel to prepare a resolution.  

PB-12-2009 – VERIZON WIRELESS TELECOMMUNICATIONS (SCARBOROUGH PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH) AMEND SPECIAL USE PERMIT, REVIEW AND RECOMMENDATION AND SITE PLAN AMENDMENT:  The Board of Trustees has directed said application to the Planning Board for a review and recommendation to amend a special use permit. The Planning Board reviewed the application to amend an existing site plan to install a generator.  The property is located at the corner of Albany Post Road and Scarborough Road.  
Mr. Keith Betensky, Attorney for the Applicant, explained the application and stated Verizon Wireless required backup generators at all of their sites.   

The Engineer for the Applicant explained the location of the proposed generator, the decibel level and the landscape plan.  

Member Lotter requested the generator color be neutral.
Upon motion by Member Murray, seconded by Member Neveloff, the Board voted unanimously to approve the site plan amendment with conditions for landscaping and submittal of an aerial photograph.  
Upon motion by Member Lotter, seconded by Member Murray, the Board voted unanimously to recommend approval of the amendment to the Special Use Permit subject to screening, neutral color and aesthetics.  

ZBA CASES

The Board had no comments.  
MINUTES

Upon motion by Alternate Member Herbst, seconded by Member Neveloff, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of July 14, 2009 as amended.  

VILLAGE ENGINEER’S REPORT

Member Lotter recused herself.  

· The Club approached Village Engineer Turiano regarding the implementation of phase 1, a recreation field for the Village.  It’s under review and the Village is excited to get the project underway.  

· The Village was awarded $18.8 million in stimulus money for the Full Water Supply Project.  

ADJOURNMENT

Upon motion by Member Lotter, seconded by Member Murray, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 8:50pm.  

Respectfully submitted by,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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